
Building and Grounds Minutes 
8 July 2021 

 
Call to order at 7:00 PM 
 
Opening Prayer by Father Layola 
 
Present: Father Loyola, Deacon Anton, Dennis Bednarek, Tim Lenz, John VanZeeland, Dan Riedel, and Don Kazmier. 
 
Old Business 

School Roof: continuing with repair as decided upon last meeting received two bids with a third Tim waiting for  
the third bid.  When the third bid comes in, we will vote by email which to recommend to the Finance 
Committee. Current bids are $4,600, and $9,700.  There was also discussion on if the work is the same on 
each and what the possibility how long the repair would last. 

Asphalt repairs we received bids from Wolf Paving for 34.6K, Merit Paving 34.4K, Green for 41K all with a 4 “base.  
The general thought was to go with Wolf Paving if we get it done.  It was also questioned if future construction 

 could affect the area where we would not see the expected normal lifespan of the asphalt? 
 Technology /Bell Choir Stage:  With the changes on fire code requirements, we have two bids.  Once the Third  

bid is in we will vote by email which to recommend to the Finance Committee.  Current Bids are a Handy 
Man $6,600 and another contractor for $8,500 +materials 

 Mary’s Statue moving and other “Rock Garden” plans are on hold do to possible new construction plans  
adjacent to the current crying room in the Church.  Ideas of future changes were a new exterior door, and 
possible hallway as well as possibly changing the crying room to a separate Chapel.  We need to determine 
how this will change the area before investing in something that may be removed for construction. 

 Digital Sign:  Received clarification from the Town that as a Church we can have a max of three Digital Signs with  
a total square footage of 150 square feet and no one sign over 100 square feet.  Signs must be no more 
than 33% digital with the remain part being the name of the institution.  We were told a proposal to 
change the branding of our name was in process and it was suggested we put the sign on hold till the 
proposal is considered.   An added meeting with the town is also suggested as currently the East Sign 
currently is 60 Square feet on each side with the west Sign is even larger.  

 Dumpster Area:  Fence was discussed cost to a new pad.  For security either a camera or dummy camera should 
 be considered.  Current estimate for the ped seems very high and we need to do more research on this. 

 Outdoor Budget was briefly discussed.  Latest copy Dennis received showed only one lumber purchase for the 
 planter boxes and no plants for them, Tree budget was questionable if it included both purchases. Dennis 
 and Deacon Anton will review before next meeting.  

 Pew Cushions was reviewed.  A special collection for them is being considered again hopefully to complete the 
 project. 

 Pew brackets are nearing completion per Tim.  The problem he sees is coordinating their removal with the  
cleaning of the floor considering they work different shifts.  

 Security: Don will forward Dennis the people on the Security Committee to get them involved again. 
 
New Business  
 None brought up  
 
Closing Prayer at 8:15 PM by Deacon Anton 
 
Next Meeting   August 10th 7:00 PM 


